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Heller Requests New Investigation of Pfc. Suarez-Gonzales Death
(Washington, DC) – Today, U.S. Congressman Dean Heller (NV-02) petitioned Secretary Robert Gates to open a new investigation regarding the death of Pfc. Roger Suarez-Gonzalez. Heller highlighted recent evidence which conflicts with original Army report. Below is Heller’s letter to Secretary Gates:       
December 1, 2008
United States Department of Defense

Secretary Robert Gates

1300 Defense Pentagon 

Room 3D844

Washington D.C., 20301-1300

Secretary Gates:


I am writing to request the United States Army open a new investigation into the death of Pfc. Roger Suarez-Gonzalez.  On December 4, 2006, Pfc. Suarez-Gonzalez was killed while serving in combat operations in Ramadi, Iraq.  According to an Army investigation Pfc. Roger Suarez-Gonzalez was killed by enemy mortar rounds while his platoon was on patrol.


Recently video and audio recordings of this incident in Ramadi have been reported by online news services.  The evidence included in these accounts poses serious questions about how Pfc. Suarez-Gonzalez was killed, and also raises the question as to whether friendly fire may have been involved.


In light of this evidence, a new investigation is warranted to find the facts about what happened on that dreadful day.  The family of Pfc. Suarez-Gonzalez deserves to know the truth.  I look forward to your prompt response to this request, and please feel free to contact me if I may provide further assistance.






Sincerely,






DEAN HELLER






Member of Congress
###
